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    SCHOOL MEALS
Bookings can now be made via the Scopay

app up until week commencing 19 July

2021.  Hot meals are now available to book

for all children and new menus can be

viewed on the bottom of this newsletter. 

 They also are available to view on our

School Jotter app or the school website

Parents/school meals/school menu.  Please

remember, the system closes on Saturday

midnight for the following week. No orders

can be made after this time and a packed

lunch will need to be provided. Messages

are sent weekly as a reminder for you to

check meals are booked.  

 

BREAKFAST CLUB

Breakfast club is now open for bookings starting week

commencing 7 June 2021. Please book sessions via

Scopay app. More details are available on our

website page - Parent/Club/Breakfast club

COATS
Please ensure your child brings a coat into

school and it is clearly labelled with their

name.

MORNING ROUTINE
Walk to school if you can

Park safely a short distance from the school eg

Morrisons or the Orbital Centre car park

DO NOT park, or WAIT on the yellow "Keep Clear"

markings. They are there to keep children safe.

DO NOT park or block drop kerbs.

DO NOT make U-Turns in Haydon Court Drive.

The safety of the children is our priority. Thank you to

everyone that parks in a safe considerate fashion.

I’d like to share a little tip with you all – how to make the perfect iced coffee…

·         Become a teacher or work in a school

·         Make coffee

·         Drink coffee three hours later!!

To say we have all been busy is an understatement and I would like to thank all Haydonleigh staff for

their dedication and commitment to ensuring our children have the very best chance of success. It is

always a pleasure to walk around the school noticing how staff ‘go the extra mile' to make sure

individual needs are met. This could be seeing a child or small group engaged in a differentiated

task, noticing that the catering staff have written a message to a child on their Grab'n'Go bag,

mistakenly interrupting a pastoral catch up with my loud entrance or observing celebration at its

best as a teaching assistant is congratulating a child with additional needs achieve their target. 

June 7th will hopefully involve the sun shining as we begin the last term of a second disrupted school

year. I am confident that our strategies to restore your children’s confidence and abilities are

having a positive effect and I for one am looking forward with optimism to term 6.

Mrs Billinge

 



TELEPHONE - 01793 700443

SAFEGUARDING
Haydonleigh School takes seriously its

responsibility to protect and safeguard the

welfare of the children and young people in its

care and expects all staff and volunteers to

share this commitment. 

Our  Designated Safeguarding Lead is: 

Mrs Frances Billinge 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead is:

Miss Debbie Peart 

Our Safeguarding Governor is: Mr Craig Duff

The Governing Body takes seriously its

responsibility under section 175 of the Education

Act 2002 to safeguard and promote the welfare

of children, and to work together with other

agencies to ensure adequate arrangements are

in place within our school to safeguard pupils in

our care. We recognise that all adults, including

temporary staff, volunteers, governors and

extended service providers, have a full and

active part to play in protecting our pupils from

harm, and that the child's welfare is our

paramount concern. All staff believe that our

school should provide a caring, positive, safe &

stimulating environment that promotes the

social, physical and moral development of the

individual child. 

SAFEGUARDING

Our Aims 

• To ensure that all staff working within our

school who have access to children have been

checked as to their suitability, including

verification of their identity, qualifications and

a satisfactory Children’s Barred List or DSB

check according to guidance,

 and that a central record is kept for audit. 

• To ensure that all volunteers and contractors

working within our school who have access to

children and are present on a frequent or

intensive basis, have been checked as to their

suitability, including verification of their

identify and a satisfactory Children’s Barred

List or DSB check according to guidance, and

that a central record is kept for audit.

 • To raise awareness of all staff of

Safeguarding procedures and of Safeguarding

areas of responsibility 

All safeguarding concerns will be investigated,

recorded and reported as necessary. Concerns

may be shared with me from staff, other

agencies or sometimes another concerned

parent. 

All of us in our community have a duty to

report information where there are concerns

for a child’s safety and well-being. 

Our recently updated policy and other

documents are available on our website.

COVID
Please be aware of procedures detailed on our

website COVID page on how to report a

positive test. These should be followed during

half term as we will be monitoring the email

account head@haydonleighschool.co.uk and

admin@haydonleighschool.co.uk. You must not

use any other communication e.g telephone or

SIMS as these will not be monitored.

DIARY DATES
31 May - 4 June - Whitsun Half term 

25 June - TD Day
5 July - TD Day

2 July - PTA Non-school uniform
            (more details to follow)

20 July - Year 6 South Cerney Trip

23 July - School finishes



ABSENCE

email - admin@haydonleighschool.co.uk

Download to receive up to the

minute information straight to

your phone.

Download to order meals,

book breakfast club, pay

for trips, order PE bags etc.

PTA NEWS

We would like to thank everyone who

attended our AGM last week, It was lovely to

see so many new faces. 

We would like to announce the following

updates to our committee Members: Chair -

Gemma McCarthy, Secretary - Samantha

O'Sullivan, Treasurer - Irina Ardeleanu, Deputy

Treasurer - Suzanne King & Assistant

Treasurer - Natalie Whitman - Committe

Member - Lucy Harris. 

Holidays during term time will not be authorised

by the school, even in this current climate.

Attendance, after such a long period of closure

has never been of more importance, and the

exceptional circumstances where a holiday

would be authorised during term time are few

and far between.

It is the parents’ responsibility to ensure that

leave has been granted before taking a child

out of school for a holiday or other absence. 

 This is especially important where a request is

made late, giving the school insufficient time to

consider the request and respond in writing.

• Pupils should arrive at school between 8.35am

when the gates open and 8.45am when the

school day begins and the register is taken. 

• Pupils arriving after the register has been

closed at 8.55am must report to the school

office so that their attendance can be

recorded as late, ‘L’

• Pupils arriving after 9.30am will be officially

absent for the morning session. ‘U’ will be

recorded.  This will be considered an

unauthorised absence unless a satisfactory

reason is given, for example a pre-notified or

emergency doctor’s appointment.

• When pupils arrive late, they miss out on

essential instructions given at the beginning of

the lesson. This can significantly reduce

achievement, regardless of academic ability.

Children may also feel awkward arriving to the

classroom when everyone else is settled.

Furthermore, when one pupil arrives late, it

disrupts the entire class and the teacher.

therefore, everyone’s education is

compromised.

LATENESS

Medical or Dental  Appointments 

• Whenever possible, parents/carers are

encouraged to make medical appointments out

of school hours.

• Absence from school due to a medical

appointment will be considered as an

authorised absence.  Parents/carers are

requested to provide written confirmation of

these appointments

• When appointments must be in term time,

parents are encouraged to ensure their child

attends school for as much of the day as

possible e.g. returning to school after the

appointment.

Other absences or requests to arrive late or to

leave school before the end of the school day.

• Other requests for absence from school will be

considered on an individual basis and a

decision will be made as to whether the

absence can be authorised and which absence

code is appropriate.  A letter requesting an

absence should be sent to the Headteacher as

explained above.

APPOINTMENTS



There has been a recent

increase in the popularity of

online messaging and video

chat website Omegle, due to

its exposure through TikTok

and youtube videos. This

website poses some very real

hazards we would like you to

be aware of. 

The basis of the website is

that you matched with

complete strangers to either

chat with through messaging

or through video chat. There

are three options for chatting

moderated, unmoderated or

adult. 

Users are asked to confirm

they are 18 but this is a simple

button click, with no

verification. It is a site that is

known to have been used by

predators, as well as there is

the risk of seeing

inappropriate footage. 

We would always recommend

investigating new websites or

apps your child is interested

in prior to them using them to

check their suitability.

E-SAFETY

Please read the National Online Safety guide for further information. On the links below;

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides/omegle

https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/news-blogs/what-is-omegle-what-parents-need-to-know/

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/technology-56085499










